


[bookmark: _Hlk119907185]CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 
Thursday 16th March 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at Cam Vale Community Hall, Wildewood Rise, Longburton

Present: 

Cllrs N Williams (Chairman), S Kell (SK), J Duguid (JD), R Foreman (RF), J Kendall (JK), P Jesty (PJ). Unitary Cllr M Penfold (MP)
Tom Gilchrist (TG) – NCH Steering committee
5 members of the public 
David Green, the Clerk

Apologies for absence

Cllrs Coombes & Lane, Tony Kimber of the NCH Steering Group. 

2.       Declaration of Interest & Requests for Dispensation

None. 

3.      Minutes approval 

It was proposed that the minutes of the meetings held on 19th January 2023 and 28th February 2023 approved. 

4.       Matters arising from the minutes not covered by agenda items below

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and introductions were made. 

         PC website update

         The Chairman thanked Cllr Foreman for his excellent work on the website. 

RF explained that he had archived all historical documents/pages and had refreshed the content making website more user friendly. He is currently working on updating the history content pages for the 4 parishes and researching local churches and other historic buildings. RF invited all to contribute if they have local knowledge or photographs. Leweston School have given RF an invitation to visit their chapel. Further images & colour will be added to the site in due course. 

RF reported that there is a ‘bug’ in the base programming which only allows one news item to be shown and this has been taken up with the developer. 

RF confirmed that the refreshed website will only show the current and previous years documents, it being too unwieldy to display more that this. Copies of archived data are held by the Clerk for reference. 

5.     Public Session

The Head of Leweston School and staff members were present because of the planning application item noted below. It was noted that Councillors had visited the school during the week and had discussed proposals with the school.  SK confirmed that all queries had been resolved to the satisfaction of the Parish Council including the issue of potential additional traffic. It had been confirmed at the meeting that the expanded facilities would only be for the use of the school and not for national or international business purposes. The PC was asked by a member of the public whether approval of the development would be made conditional on there being a biodiversity net gain. It was noted that an extensive wildlife assessment had been made and that provision would be made to safeguard the 4 species of bats found at the site. The Chairman confirmed that the PC had agreed to unconditionally approved the application.

Dorset Unitary Councillor Penfold provided some updates:

· Proposals are under consideration to make the pedestrian crossing safer at Fairfield Market in Dorchester. 

· Dorset Council is lobbying central government for fairer funding that reduces the tax burden. Explanations of Council Tax charges are available under the ‘Dorset for You’ website or by calling 01305 251010.

· The levying of 100% Council Tax on second homes is under active consideration by the Council.

 6.     Finances

         6.1 Retrospective Payments approved:

         
	DATE
	REF
	TYPE
	SUPPLIER
	VALUE

	17/01/2023
	75
	FPO
	Crestmoor Construction
	£25,764.14

	20/01/2023
	77
	FPO
	Gopak Limited
	£1,834.03

	20/01/2023
	78
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£350.09

	20/01/2023
	79
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£120.00

	20/01/2023
	80
	FPO
	David Green - Expenses
	£11.70

	20/01/2023
	81
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£230.00

	23/01/2023
	82
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£285.95

	26/01/2023
	84
	FPO
	Slade Parry
	£1,920.00

	30/01/2023
	85
	SO
	David Green
	£336.08

	08/02/2023
	86
	FPO
	Church of St James Longburton
	£40.00

	08/02/2023
	87
	FPO
	Octopus Energy
	£166.09

	16/02/2023
	88
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£376.84

	17/02/2023
	89
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£250.80

	17/02/2023
	90
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£56.78

	17/02/2023
	91
	FPO
	Community First Trading (Ins)
	£74.85

	22/02/2023
	92
	FPO
	Crestmoor Construction
	£23,734.99

	22/02/2023
	93
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£67.49

	22/02/2023
	94
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£52.68

	23/02/2023
	95
	FPO
	T Gilchrist (NCH equipment)
	£83.00

	24/02/2023
	96
	FPO
	Slade Parry
	£571.50

	27/02/2023
	97
	FPO
	T Gilchrist (NCH BT charges)
	£30.30

	28/02/2023
	98
	SO
	David Green
	£336.08

	01/03/2023
	99
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£740.82

	01/03/2023
	100
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£68.99

	03/03/2023
	101
	FPO
	Future Proof Innovations Group
	£4,500.00

	03/03/2023
	102
	FPO
	Vale Signs & Print
	£365.00

	06/03/2023
	103
	FPO
	Octopus Energy
	£284.91

	07/03/2023
	104
	FPO
	Judith Duguid (tree & plants)
	£143.11

	07/03/2023
	105
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£599.40

	10/03/2023
	106
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (NCH equipment)
	£180.00

	13/03/2023
	107
	FPO
	Tony Kimber (NCH equipment)
	£79.96

	13/03/2023
	108
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (Ribbon for Opening Ceremony)
	£5.99

	13/03/2023
	109
	FPO
	Nigel Williams (Gift for Crestmoor employee)
	£14.00




          These payments were approved. Proposed NW, 2nd SK

6.2   New payments to authorise

Clerks’ expenses of £ 44.52 were agreed. Proposed NW, 2nd SK

6.3 Financial Report 

The Clerk reported that expenditure was on track and had been mainly related to the New Community Hall. The PC has funded some recent equipment costs which will be drawn from the Hall capital reserve when the project is complete.

The Chairman noted that there are extra works and discussions are ongoing with the contractor concerning these. 

6.4 Grant Applications

There was no further information concerning the status of Holnest PCC’s grant request. 

 7.     Planning matters

7.1 Applications update 

A summary of recent applications had been circulated to the Council. 

P/VOC/2023/00014 - Higher Stockbridge Farm, Land at Higher Stockbridge Farm Lillington DT9 6EP - Installation of a renewable energy scheme 

It was noted that that this application had been granted. 
	
P/VOC/2023/00769 - South Riding Holnest Sherborne DT9 6HA 
Demolish existing bungalow and erect a replacement dwelling (variation) 

A site visit had been made by PJ. It was noted that there was a slight change in footprint not apparent from plans. Dorset Council had confirmed that this is permissible and PC support comments had been returned.  

7.2 New applications to consider:

P/FUL/2023/00187 - Leweston School Leweston Sherborne DT9 6EN
Erect equestrian building with ancillary accommodation, outdoor menages/arenas, form additional parking and associated site works (demolish existing stable buildings)

As noted above a site visit had been made by Councillors and the proposal has been subsequently recommended for approval. 

P/HOU/2023/01011 - 27 New Cross Longburton Dorset DT9 6EJ
Erect single storey extension to side elevation 

Support for the proposal was unanimously agreed. 

P/LBC/2023/00971 - Leweston School Leweston Sherborne DT9 6EN
Alterations to existing walled garden to include new opening to East, extended opening to the West and rebuilding of east side.

This relates to the expansion of equestrian facilities under P/FUL/2023/00187	
Above. This proposal was unanimously supported. 
 
 8.     New Community Hall update
         
Tom Gilchrist of the Steering Group provided a report: 

Opening Event 

The formal opening of the community hall took place on Saturday, 11 March and the Steering Group are pleased to confirm that it was a success.  Numbers were not counted but the hall seemed to be filled to capacity of 120 and everyone asked were pleased with what they seen and the potential the hall offers.

Cllr Williams as the Steering Group leader expressed thanks to the many who were involved with the project, including the PC, and the hall was formally opened by the local MP Chris Loader.  

The afternoon session was a demo of Short Mat Bowels which was very well attended and 
In the evening there was a sing-a-long to Mamma Mia which had around 40 attendees and a request was made for a repeat with the follow-up Mamma Mia film.

The Contract 

This has now almost run its course with final negotiations in hand with the contractor. Issues to be resolved include:

· the front entrance issue by reversing the existing front door and adding a fire door
· adding a serving hatch
· adding car parking lines
· adding badminton court lines
· fitting lower intensity colour-changing lighting 
· resolving the green light leakage outside from exit signs

The Steering Group are expecting an ‘extras’ bill from the contractor and the financial position will be reviewed when this has been received; in general the project appears to be financially on track 

Children's Play Area 


This is now open and being used.   As this is a CVPC responsibility consideration should be given to providing some signage covering things like:

· ‘The CPA is the responsibility of CVPC’
· ‘Users do so at their own risk’
· ‘No, dogs or ball games’
· ‘Close the gate’

The PC should ensure that financial provision is made for routine expenses such as insurance and should ensure that H&S responsibilities are covered, particularly in relation to the play area. TG handed RF John Lowe’s aide memoire

Defibrillator

The Trustees have made a request to install a defibrillator in the hall but they do not have the funding. TG asked if CVPC would like to consider this proposal. 

Accounts

The PC’s accounts and TG’s accounts have been reconciled and broadly align - the only anomaly at this time being the funding for the Jubilee planting.  There is a small difference which can be reviewed once there is a firmer understanding of the final cost of the hall.

The Chairman noted that the signage issue was easily rectifiable as was the issue of a closer for the gate. RF will be making weekly equipment checks. 

JD expressed concerns regarding children crossing the road to use the Play Area. It was agreed that a request would be made to the Community Highways Officer to evaluate the situation and advise whether additional signage or other measures could be considered. The issue of a pedestrian crossing was raised though the Clerk noted that because of the formula used by Dorset Council this may not meet the criteria for a crossing to be installed. 

JK noted that there were no benches or tables at the play area. The Chairman noted that benches should have been provided under the contract and this question would be considered in negotiations with the contractor. 

RF had concerns regarding the lighting and emergency light issues; the Chairman advised that these will be resolved to the satisfaction of all and the SG were in discussion with the contractor. 

The Chairman commented that the question of a defibrillator would be considered when the final contractor payment and residual expenses have been finalised. 

9.   Highways & Maintenance issues in the Parish 

SK had received a query from the Road Safety Team concerning the rotation of the Speed Indicator Device. There was a health issue with the husband of the co-ordinator and the rotation had not taken place. A volunteer has been found who may be able to take the role on thought another will be required. SK will discuss the issue further. 

10.  Coronation planning

	It was noted that the Rose & Crown will be holding an event on Friday 5th May. The Chairman will enquire whether the Cam Vale Hall Committee have any plans. It was agreed though that the Parish Council would not be specifically making any arrangements. 

11. Correspondence 

      Correspondence received as noted below had been circulated to Councillors: 

	Date
	From 
	Subject/Topic

	17/01/2023
	Rural Services Network
	Rural Cost of Living Survey 

	23/01/2023
	Janet Philot of Perry Williams
	PROPOSED UPGRADE TO EXISTING RADIO BASE STATION INSTALLATION AT CS208107 DYKE HEAD,

	03/02/2023
	Climate and Ecological
	January meeting notes

	07/02/2023
	DAPTC
	Kingston Maurward 9 March 2023

	13/02/2023
	DAPTC
	NPPF Consultation - NALC's Draft Response Lines

	21/02/2023
	Dorset Council SID Team
	SID update

	02/03/2023
	Dorset Council
	Dorset Council Planning Engagement Session -invitation from Cllr. David Walsh

	02/03/2023
	Climate & Ecological
	February meeting notes

	02/03/2023
	Roy Simpson
	lane at Eastview in Longburton

	10/03/2023
	Dorset Highways 
	PROPOSED TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF A352, MIDDLEMARSH

	11/03/2023
	PCSO Mark Jones
	February Police Crime Report

	12/03/2023
	Grahame Thornton
	Use of PC Noticeboard for funeral notices



Use of PC Notice board for funeral notices – it was agreed that this was not a workable   idea and the Clerk would be writing to the proposer. 

JD raised the question of whether there could be a new noticeboard at the Cam Vale Community Hall. It was agreed to revisit this question at some stage in the future. 	
	
12. Matters for the next meeting:

       SID purchase decision

13.  Date of Next meetings:  

      Thursday 11th May 2023 7.00 pm at the New Community Hall, Longburton. 

      It was noted that Annual Parish Meetings need to be arranged in April or May. 
      A date of 18th May has been agreed for Leweston & Lillington. 
      Dates for Holnest and Longburton will be confirmed in due course.
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